ASCSU Weekly Report 2/24/10
President’s Report –Dan Gearhart
· I will be sending out a separate update after attending this month’s Board Of Govenors meeting. Please watch for this report.
Vice President’s Report – Tim Hole
· SFRB: Next week SFRB will be hearing a budget presentation from UTFAB

· I am currently in the process of trying to move UFFAB’s presentation time.
· Senate: Please write senator reports
· LSC renovation: We are making great headway in the LSC renovation committee.  
· Talks are ongoing about the ASCSU complex; however it is almost certain that we will stay in our current location.
· The first project to actually be completed will probably be the LSC theater, with the rest of the renovation in subsequent phases.
· Please contact me if you have further questions
· RamRide: Really a great time.
· The new system works great, and I had a great time running things with Sebastian.
· If you see Sebastian please thank him for his dedication; he worked all three nights last weekend. 
· Personal Time: If you are falling behind in your classes, you are having family issues, or you area having a midlife crisis please inform your immediate supervisor and take some personal time to get your life in order. 
Finance Report – Shannon Endres
Student Funding Board: 

· SFB no longer has funds to distribute

· Chabad Jewish Student Organization dropped appeal to a suspension

· Will be looking at changes to bylaws
Dates to Remember:
February 25th, 2010---  Students for Life

February 27th-30th---  Art Fest Committee

March 1st-5th, 2010---  Students For Holocaust Awareness: Holocaust Awareness Week
Controller – Ross Jones
	ASCSU Account Status Report

	Executive Cabinet Report

	Account 23-6150

	5-Oct-09

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.00%

	Administration
	$39,800.00 
	$0.00 
	$36,438.74 
	91.60%

	Community Affairs
	$2,500.00 
	$0.00 
	2,754.49
	110.20%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,918.80 
	38.60%

	Environmental Affairs
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,918.80 
	36.50%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,901.21 
	38.70%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,700.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,385.00 
	20.40%

	Marketing
	$23,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$9,425.34 
	41%

	Senate
	$1,725.32 
	$0.00 
	$206.72 
	12.00%

	Student Services
	$29,000.00 
	$150.00 
	$22,352.56 
	77.10%

	Supreme Court
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$89.56 
	9.00%

	Ram Ride
	$87,319.00 
	$0.00 
	$55,333.18 
	63.40%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$220,044.32 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$3,233.60 
	 

	  Ross 
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$137,895.65 
	 

	  
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$82,148.67 
	62.70%

	  
	Account Balance
	$85,382.27  
	 


Chief of Staff –Tim Sellers
Meetings: 

· Having meetings with all the Directors. 

· If you’re going to miss a meeting please let me know ahead of time.

· Keep up the good work everyone.

General:
· If you are interested in helping with the creation of the textbook exchange, contact the Academics department. Ryan is looking for input and help.
· I need 20-50 word descriptions of everyone’s job within ASCSU in plain, friendly, and easy to read terms. Please send them ASAP!
· Talk to your friends about open ASCSU positions!
· Assistant Director of Academics
· Assistant Director of Diversity and Outreach
· Assistant Director of RamRide

· Assistant Director of Marketing
· Please send me all of your program reports if you have not already done so.
· We need to be actively recruiting for all positions. If you know anyone who is interested direct them toward our Recruiting Coordinator, Stephanie Schingeck. You can find her card at the front desk.
· Directors, remember to send me a post-program report no later than one week after any program or event you or your department puts on. 
· If you want anything to be posted on the PowerPoint that will continuously run on the new screen in the office, please send it to me. I expect everything will be up and running within a week.
· RamRide went well last weekend, the new system is easy to learn and really cool. I encourage everyone to give it a try.
· Remember that you are primarily a student. Study hard!
Dates to Remember
Directors’ reports due every Monday at noon
Academics –Ryan Morrison
· Had my meeting with Lace Wright today.  Was a very interesting meeting.  Just figuring out the Terms of Use of the Textbook Exchange.

Community Affairs –Courtney Sullivan
· Ranked Voting

· Assistant will be appointed to handling this issue specifically. We will begin raising awareness for the student population. 

· Census 2010

· It is important to fill out the Census!!! So when it comes in mid-March, please take a few minutes to fill it out.

· Senators drafting legislation for this issue right now. It will be introduced this week. 

· The specific spin that Community Affairs will be taking in this campaign is to educate students about the importance of filling it out and that you are not at risk to be cited for 3Unrelated if you are violating and fill out the Census honestly. Those at the Census Bureau will not be providing any of this information to the City of Fort Collins.

· Three Unrelated

· Work Session coming up at the end of April discussing adding Extra Occupancy Rentals as an addition use to the Neighborhood Conservation Medium Density (NCM) Zones. 

· For any additional information, contact me. We will not be focusing on this as a department until after the rally at the capital for higher education.

· Meeting with council members and the Fort Collins Board of Realtors about how to approach this. 

· Elections

· If you have any ideas as to how to best turn out student voters in next years 2010 elections and the 2011 community elections, please let me know. We need to start preparing!!!

· Elections matter.

Diversity & Outreach –Adday Naoum
· Regina Mason event this week.

· Marketing going out all week.

· Need as many ASCSU members there as possible. ASCSU attendance at ASCSU sponsored events has been sub par. Needs to improve and this is the perfect opportunity.

· Student voice survey is complete. Getting in contact with Dave Mackelfresh this week to get it sent out.

· Goal is to team up with and sponsor at least one event with each cultural/resource center. Upcoming events that D&O will be working on:

· Asian Fest-APACC- coming in April

· To Be Glad Week-GLBT- April 9th
· Caesar Chavez comm.- Mar 29

· Sexual  assault awareness- April

· Women’s conference- March 27th
· Resources for Disabled Students- April 28th
· Clearly there are a lot of events coming up. All of these will require attendance by ASCSU reps. Now that you know when they are, I expect to see a lot of familiar faces at these events. Thanks.

· Continuing to help with Higher Ed campaign. Getting signatures and spreading the word about the march on March 3.

Dates to Remember:

Regina Mason Event- Feb 24 6 pm

March on capital-march 3
Environmental Affairs –Sam Silberstein
Leadership Development – Jerek Justus
Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Worthington
·  HB 1206 – Our BoG bill will be heard in committee this Thursday at 1:30pm. This is the first big hurdle for us to jump. Let me know if you are interested in attending as we are trying to bring students down that morning in order to explore the workings of the Colorado General Assembly.
· I AM HIGHER EDUCATION – Many thanks to the people who volunteered their time and effort to make the rally on the 17th such a success. The ASC is looking for students interested in being route marshals for the march on March 3rd. Let me know if you are interested. We are trying to arrange transportation/carpooling for March 3rd.
· Other Bills – This is a list of the other bills that we are tracking. If Senate wants to take a stance or if you want any other information on these bills please ask me.

· HB 1054- Higher Ed Safety Protocols Presentation
· HB 1119- SMART Government Act 

· HB 1126- Priority Based Budgeting For Co 

· SB 003- Higher Ed Flexibility
· SB 29- Create efficiencies in state/local gov

· SB 64-Inst. Apply for COF for students
· SB 108-Higher Ed Core Courses
Dates to remember:
Feb 25th – House Education Committee for HB 1206
March 3rd – “I Am Higher Education” March on the Capitol
Marketing –Sarah Cole
General:

· Green Grants: Marketing is working on advertisements for the Student Sustainability Center’s Green Grant Project. 
· Website: We are also working on revamping the website. We hope to bring Leslie Hilbert, Director of Web Communications, and her team into ASCSU and have them help with this process.
· I am Higher Ed: This week we will begin creating and distributing ads for the rally on March 3rd.
· RamRide: RamRide is in need of some exposure so we will be launching an ad campaign that will include online ads, LSC table tents, posters for local businesses, and redesigning their bulletin board in the LSC.

· ASCSU Student Open House: Marketing will pair with the ASCSU Review Committee and will work to get student input on what they expect from ASCSU as an organization and how we can better serve the students.

· Greg Harmon is still selling advertisements for the Student Handbook. Please let us know if you think of businesses that might be interested in advertising. 

· ASCSU Recruitment Pamphlet: We are working with Stephanie to put together a pamphlet to distribute to potential new members and as an informational brochure

RamRide –Eric Berlinberg
General:
· We are back from the SRPU conference! We had an excellent time, and got a lot of great ideas out of it. Hopefully we will be rolling out some new things to come from what we have learned, and hopefully able to implement them into our program. Look for new things to come.
· It was pretty amazing, and it says something about ASCSU, to hear the gasps and cheers for our program. We got up in front of 15 other safe ride programs, presented what we do, who we are, and how we operate. Everyone was so impressed with the size of operation we provide, with such a limited staff. They were extremely impressed, and had a million questions for our program. This definitely says something about our staff, and it is impressive how we were perceived by other Universities.
· Last weekend was a true test of our new system; having three people who have never seen how to operate the new system run a weekend of RamRide. They were able to successfully teach the system to our volunteers, and we had no major problems (except for something that wasn’t our fault) all weekend long. Once we get videos, we should have no problem with training, and all our worries will be gone.
· Lots of stuff in the works from ideas from SRPU. More info to come.
Donations: 


· Solidified for the entire semester.
Volunteers:
· Volunteers can now check if they have signed up for a night by going to our website, and clicking on the night they thought they signed up for, then clicking on ‘Check to see if I have signed up for this night’ link. Their first name and last initial are displayed on the website.
Data:
· Last Weekend 


· Still don’t have a comprehensive data report system. More info to come.
· This Weekend: We are fully staffed for this weekend
· Thursday 2/25/2010:   (ATO) fully staffed
· Friday 2/26/2010:       (Biomedical) fully staffed
· Saturday 2/27/2010:   (SLB, Rotaract) fully staffed
Dates to Remember:

RamRide Open House – TBD, but look for details in the near future!
Student Services – April Ragland 
Judicial Report – Jake McMahon
· WEEKLY MEETING.  This semester, our meetings are in Room 232 of the Lory Student Center on Wednesdays at 2 p.m.  Remember, nearly all parts of these meetings are open to the public. If you are interested in checking it out, come talk to a member of the Court. 
· ALL UNIVERSITY HEARING BOARD.  The board had a very engaging training last week on detecting deception.  We’ll be meeting again this Thursday to give some basic guidance on hearing procedures to our new members.  Next week, we plan to hear reports from members who attended conferences in Florida and Missouri. 

· FLORIDA TRIP DEBRIEF.  I’ve received notes from Nick and Rachael on their findings from the ASCA conference.  They’ll be scheduling a date with the vice president to present that information to the Senate. 

Senate Reports

Liaison for Graduate and Professional Affairs – Seth Anthony

· Activities:
· Grad students will be meeting with Steve Blom (CSU Health Network Executive Director), Raydean Canfield (Insurance Administrator), and Paul Mayo (Senior VP of Summit America) on Thursday, Feb 25, at 5:30 p.m. to discuss our recommendations regarding the student health insurance plan with those who make the decisions. Interested ASCSU members are welcome to join us on Thursday; just let me know you’ll be coming in advance. Our main priorities are going to be keeping the cost of the plan in check, possibly by asking for the deductible to be raised from $250 to $500, and pressing for stronger prescription benefits (either through the Health Insurance or through the Hartshorn fee). 
· I met with grad student leaders from across the state in Boulder on Wednesday; we’re working on a “grad student” day at the capitol in late March/early April (exact date TBA) to complement ASC’s and ASCSU’s efforts. Four of the six major institutions with grad students are on board. Excellent discussion was also had on how grad student groups relate to their overall student governments – talk to me if you’re interested in more details.
· I attended the ASC meeting in Pueblo on Saturday, where I reported on the above. A good time was had by all. 
· Met with Mike Ellis regarding an “opt-in” option for the ASCSU student fee (and possibly other fee areas) for students enrolled in less than 6 credit hours. An inquiry has been sent to the General Counsel’s office as to whether this is a legally viable option. Another possibility is to create a different, “dissertator” registration status (and possibly a differently-looking fee package) for grad students, but that’s a long-term and more complex direction. 
· I’ll be meeting with SCAVMA (the DVM student group) on Thursday regarding their representation/participation in both GSC and ASCSU.
· Graduate Student Council update:

· Membership: 8 out of 8 colleges represented (100%); 24/59 programs represented (41%); 3 of 6 grad student senator seats filled (50%).
· Next meeting is Monday, May 1, at 6 p.m. in the LSC Spring Creek Room. Any interested students (graduate or undergraduate) are welcome to attend.
Jack Becker, Senator, College of Liberal Arts

· I will resume my regular Senate duties this week. I will not be able to meet my office hours at 12:00 on Wednesday but will be in at 1. Also, a heads up to all, March 3-6 I will be out of town on a University excused absence attending a conference in Alabama on Deliberation (if anyone would like to talk with me about it, please contact me). So for that week I will miss Senate and my office hours on Friday, but plan on making those up in the earlier part of the week.

Katie Marshall, Senator, College of Engineering
Senator Report:

· Lauren Chase and I, in collaboration with the department of community affairs, have legislation coming out this week about students completing the US census.  We are hoping to increase awareness about the issue and hopefully increase the number of students who participate.

· Engineering College Council is working on planning Engineering Days which will be held from April 12th-17th.  Events are open to all of CSU (as they are funded in part by your student fees) and include:

· Kick off pizza party at AV: April 12th

· E-lympics on the plaza: April 14th

· BBQ (free food!!!) at the corner of Plum and Meridian: April 15th

· Senior design project showcase and award ceremony: April 16th

· Car show in the Z-lot across from Newsom: April 17th

Jordan Von Bokern, Speaker Pro Tempore 
· I am planning to introduce a constitutional amendment regarding the SFB budget and its allocation.

· Went to the University Curriculum Committee on Friday, we approved a bunch of stuff and asked for revisions on a bunch of stuff. Some questions that came up: 1: Whether a class can have an assignment worth a certain amount of points and simultaneously have that assignment carry a failing grade for the course as a punitive measure for non-completion, regardless of the % of the grade that assignment is worth. 2: What should be the rules for assigning points in a class based on attendance? What should be the maximum percentage of the grade that can determined by attendance? Should there be any requirement that attendance have a definite academic purpose before it can count for points, or is attendance for attendance's sake acceptable? Please let me know what your opinions are on these questions.

